Diane Vernesoni
Topsham
LD 454

I must urge you to vote OUGHT NOT TO PASS on LD 454, An Act to Allow
Candidates for Secretary of State or Attorney General to Participate in the Maine
Clean Election Act. Since these two positions are appointed by the Governor, I see no
need to make them a part of the Clean Election Program. This seems to be a very
strange LD, given that fact. It is very suspect of other things happening in Augusta
that we, the voters and taxpayers, know nothing about. It is a sad day when the
Legislators have to be subversive in the handling of our state laws. I think there needs
to be a reason put forth about what this bill is really about. Meanwhile, I strongly
urge you again to vote OUGHT NOT TO PASS on LD454.

Thank you for your service to our state.



